
































































































 
Meeting with Recreation Department – Revised on 4/2/2019 
 
March 26, 2019 2:00 pm @ Center Office Building 
Senior Center Study Committee Members Present:  Rebecca Mimeault, Ken White 
Recreation Members Present:  Annie Roscioli and Erin Carson 
 
Discussion was had regarding the parcel of property at 60/70 Cedar Street and the warrants that have been submitted to the 
town.  Annie explained that Recreation submitted a joint warrant for a feasibility study that included a new Senior Center, 
and a legion size field – basically an Adult Baseball Field at 70 Cedar Street.  Recreation also submitted a warrant for a 
feasibility study to put an athletic field at 60 Cedar Street with parking.  This would be right across the street from the beach.   
 
Annie stated that they would like a large activities room for children on the 70 Cedar Street parcel.  The access to 70 Cedar 
Street property would be where the “old skate rink” was located.  Annie explained that this joint warrant was voted on at the 
Recreation Committee’s last meeting and they needed the Senior Center Study Committee to approve it.  
 
If approved by the Senior Center Study Committee, at the Town Meeting there would be three Feasibility Study proposals 
presented: 
 

1. 60 Cedar Street  (New Ball Field) - presented by Recreation for Athletic Field 
2. 70 Cedar Street  (New Senior Center and Ball field)– presented by Recreation and Senior Center 
3. Main Street  (Renovation of Existing Senior Center) – presented by Senior Center  

 
Since time is short, Annie said that she would send a letter to the Town Administrator to put in a joint proposal for 70 Cedar 
Street if the Senior Center Study Committee voted to approve the proposal.  In order to give Annie time to submit the 
request, it was agreed that Ken would schedule a meeting on April 2nd at 2:00pm at the Senior Center for the Senior Center 
Study Committee to take a vote on the joint proposal.  Ken will send a notice out to the committee.   
 
Once the warrant is submitted, the proposals will be put on both the Selectmen’s and Finance Committees Agenda’s for 
discussion and hopefully approval.  These meetings have not been scheduled. 
  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault. 
  
 



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee – with updates from 3-12-2019 meeting 
 
January 22, 2019 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
 
 
Members Present:  Sis Chapdelaine, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, 
Members Not Present:  Mary Blanchard, Gladys Santelli, Margaret Darling, Ted Kozak, Gerald Suprenant 
withdrew from Committee 
Others Present:  Ashley Griffin, Peter Parent from CME, Heather Weston 
 
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by K. White. 
 
Ken read the minutes of August 21, 2018 and a motion was made by S. Chapdelaine to approve them 
and seconded by A. White.  All in favor. 
 
Ken introduced Peter Parent, a Senior Civil Engineer from CME Associates, Inc.   
 
Q and A session: 
 
Ken reviewed the Senior Center Discussion Questions that were given to the committee by Leon 
Gaumond before he left his position.  Once that was reviewed the committee members started by 
commenting on how the Senior Center attendance has increased dramatically since the original study 
was completed in 2015.  The number of hours of use of the Senior Center in 2015 was 43,586.42 hrs. vs. 
January 2019 was 229,292.58 hrs. (over 400% increase). 
 
Peter outlined the process for completing a design for both the current Senior Center and the Cedar 
Street parcel.  The first step is to determine if the original footprint from 2015 is what the committee 
would like to maintain, or if it should be updated to reflect the increased usage.  Peter and Ashley will 
discuss this with Lynn (formally from CME and who completed the original study and who is now an 
architect) and get this information to the committee. 
 
Peter stated that he would submit to Ken an outline of what the Feasibility Study would include along 
with an estimated cost to conduct the study.   The study would include both locations – current Senior 
Center and Cedar Street location. 
 
The Committee discussed the possibility of meeting with the Recreation Committee to determine if they 
had any interest in working together to create a dialogue on the possibility of the future joint usage of 
70 Cedar Street that would be beneficial to both committees and the town.  According to Peter there is 
approximately 8 acres of useable land which would have enough room for joint usage.  Ken will give a 
call to Annie Roscioli, Recreational Director and invite her (or someone from the committee) to the next 
Senior Center Committee meeting which will be held on Tuesday, February 12, 2019 at 2:00 PM at the 
Senior Center.   
 
 
 



 
 
Next Steps 

1. Determine if the original building size proposal is adequate. 
2. Peter to send outline to Ken of what the proposed Feasibility Study would entail by  

February 5, 2019.  This will be reviewed at the next Senior Center Meeting. 
3. Invite a member from the Recreation Department to determine if there is an interest in 

sharing the parcel.  
4. Need to establish timeline for making sure the funds for the Feasibility Study is approved by 

the Selectmen for the town warrant.  
 
The committee thanked Ashely for attending the meeting and appreciated her help. 
Motion to adjourn at 3:15 pm by R. Mimeault, seconded by S. Chapdelaine.  
 
 Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault. 
  



 
Senior Center Study Committee – with updates from 3-12-2019 meeting 
 
February 19, 2019 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present:  Mary Blanchard, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, 
Members Not Present:  Sis Chapdelaine, Sue Grandone, Gladys Santelli, Margaret Darling 
 
Others Present:  Erin Carson and Annie Roscioli from “Recreation Committee, Ashley Griffin-Facilities Ted Kozak-Acting Town 
Administrator, Peter Parent-CME Engineering, Mike Suprenant-Selectman, Heather Weston-Senior Center Director 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by K. White. 
 
Because there was not a quorum of members present that were at the February 19, 2019 meeting, the minutes of said 
meeting were not approved.  Approval was postponed until the next meeting. 
 
Discussion – Feasibility Study: 
 
K. White introduced Erin and Annie from the Recreation Committee.  
 
A. Griffin provided an overview of the two feasibility proposals previously submitted by CME for: 1) possible expansion of the 
existing Senior Center and 2) a new Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street.  She further explained that the Senior Center 
Committee wanted to have a discussion on whether or not the Recreation Committee would be interested in working 
together to submit a Joint Master Plan Feasibility Study that would include a Recreation Facility and a Senior Center on the 
property at 70 Cedar Street.   
 
A. Griffin explained that the Recreation Committee proposed a two-phase plan for the Cedar Street property.  Phase 1 of the 
plan, which has been submitted for inclusion for the next warrant, would involve the development of 60 Cedar Street that 
includes multi-purpose athletic fields with associated parking.  Phase 2 would be the development of 70 Cedar Street to 
include additional fields and facilities.   
 
Ed Neil, interested citizen, requested CME to submit a proposal that would include both the Senior Center and Recreation 
projects on the 60 and 70 Cedar Street properties – a Joint Master Plan.  CME submitted a scope and cost to complete this 
study of NTE (not to exceed) $74,300.  Completing a Joint Feasibility study could be beneficial to all parties, Senior Center, 
Recreation and the Town.  
 
A motion was made by R. Mimeault to ask the Recreation Committee to appropriate money for a Joint Master Plan Feasibility 
Study for 60/70 Cedar Street NTE $74,300.  Seconded by M Blanchard.  All in favor.   
 
A. Griffin and E. Carson will present the proposal to the Recreation Committee, that is scheduled to meet on March 4, 2019, 
to determine if there is an interest in partnering with the Senior Center Committee to submit a Joint Master Plan Feasibility 
Study to the town.  They will communicate their decision to Ken right after the meeting.  
 
If the Recreation Committee approves the joint venture, Ken will submit a request to T. Kozak to put an Article on the 
warrant.  The request will be to appropriate money for a Joint Master Plan Feasibility Study for the property at 70 Cedar 
Street to support the Recreation Center and Senior Center.  Meanwhile Ken will submit a warrant article to appropriate 
$10,000 (NTE) for a Feasibility Study for an expansion of the current Senior Center site at 480 Main Street.  
 
 
Next Steps 

1. Annie to notify Ken after the March 4th Recreation Meeting if they are interested in a Joint Master Plan for the 
property at 60/70 Cedar Street. 

2. Ken to send Ted a request for the town warrant for a Feasibility Study for the expansion of current Senior Center 
– price NTE $10,000.  

3. Ken to send Ted a request for the town warrant for either a Master Joint Feasibility Study (Recreation and 
Senior Study) NTE $74,300 or a separate Feasibility Study for a new Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street NTE 
$40,000.  

4. NOTE:  Ted will help with the write ups for the warrants. 



 
 
The committee thanked Peter from CME and Annie and Erin from the Recreation Committee for attending the meeting. 
 
Next Meeting March 12, 2019 at 2:00 PM at the Senior Center 
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:15 pm by R. Mimeault, seconded by M. Blanchard.  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault. 
  
 



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
March 12, 2019 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present:  Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Margaret Darling, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, 
Ann White, Ken White, 
Members Not Present:  Ted Kozak, Acting Town Administrator 
 
Others Present: Heather Weston-Senior Center Director 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Minutes of the January 22, 2019 and February 19, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the January 
22, 2019 minutes with corrections was made by Gladys Santelli and seconded by Ann White. Five approved and 3 abstained.  
A motion to approve the February 19, 2019 minutes with corrections was made by Mary Blanchard and seconded by Gladys 
Santelli.  Five approved and 3 abstained. 
  
Discussion – Feasibility Study: 
 
Ken White reviewed all the proposals from CME – Numbers 3753 (60 & 70 Cedar Pond Recreation Area), 3779 (Senior Center 
– Addition to Existing Facility), 3778 (70 Cedar Street – Senior Center – New Facility), and 3807 (60 & 70 Cedar Street – 
Recreation Fields & New Senior Center).  
 
Ken White informed the committee that he did not hear from the Recreation Committee regarding whether they would be 
interested in working together to submit a Joint Master Plan Feasibility Study for the Town Warrant that would include a 
Recreation Facility and a Senior Center on the property at 70 Cedar Street. They had committed to communicate their 
decision to Ken after their March 4, 2019 meeting. 
 
Mary Blanchard stated that three Warrant Articles were submitted by Ted Kozak as place holders that support a Feasibility 
Study to be done by CME for: 

1) Senior Center Addition to Existing Facility - #3779 
2) 70 Cedar Street – Senior Center – New Facility - #3778 
3) 60 & 70 Cedar Street – Recreation Fields & New Senior Center - #3807 

 
Ken White presented two warrant articles for the Committee to review.   

1) Seeking $10,000 from free cash to fund a detailed Feasibility Study for the renovation/expansion of the current 
Senior Center. 

2) Seeking $40,000 from free cash to fund a detailed Feasibility Study for the construction of a 15,000 +/- new facility at 
70 Cedar Street. 

 
After discussion there was a motion made by Ann White to approve the two warrant articles presented by Ken White and it 
was seconded by Sis Chapdelaine.  All in favor.  
 
Next Steps: 
 

1. Attend the Selectmen’s meeting – Mary will let Ken know the date 
2. Attend the Finance Committee to discuss the warrants - TBD 
3. Ken to schedule next meeting  
 

 
Motion to adjourn at 3:15 pm by Gladys Santelli seconded by Ann White.  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault. 
  
 



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
April 2, 2019 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present:  Mary Blanchard,  Margaret Darling, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, Ken 
White, Ted Kozak, Acting Town Administrator, Jeff Bridges, new Town Administrator 
Members Not Present:  Sis Chapdelaine 
 
Others Present: Annie Roscioli, Recreation Department, Ed Neal 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Ted Kozak introduced Jeff Bridges, the new Town Administrator. 
 
Minutes of the March 12, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the March 12, 2019 minutes was 
made by Mary Blanchard and seconded by Margaret Darling.  Five approved and 1 abstained.  
  
Rebecca read the notes from the meeting on March 26, 2019 with the Recreation Department.  One correction was noted by 
Annie.  Rebecca will make the correction and resend. 
 
Ken gave a summary of the March 26, 2019 meeting with the Recreation Department. The joint proposal (#3807) has been 
approved by the Recreation Committee and needed approval by the Senior Center Study Committee.  Annie clarified the 
Recreations need for a large room to support children activities (up to 25 children) – would basically be used 8:00 am to 2:00 
pm during the summer and the usage would be flexible the rest of the year.  They would also like a storage closet for 
equipment.   
 
A motion was made by Mary Blanchard to endorse the joint warrant - #3807 and seconded by Margaret Darling.  All in favor.  
 
A great deal of discussion was held in regards to ensuring that both Recreation and Senior Center achieved what they needed 
at the Town meeting.  If the joint feasibility study is not approved at the town meeting there needs to be other alternatives 
for both the Recreation and Senior Center to obtain funding for other feasibility studies.  Based on this, both Recreation and 
Senior Center agreed to submit the following Feasibility Warrant Articles.  Annie will bring this information back to the 
Recreation Committee for approval at their April 8, 2019 meeting.  
 
Listed below are the five Feasibility Warrant Articles that will be submitted.  The hope is that #1 will be approved which 
would eliminate the need for #3 and #4: 
 

1) 60 & 70 Cedar Street – Recreation Fields & New Senior Center - #3807 
2) Senior Center Addition to Existing Facility - #3779 
3) 70 Cedar Street – Senior Center – New Facility - #3778 
4) 70 Cedar Street – New ball fields for Recreation - (not done by CME) 
5) 60 Cedar Street – New ball field with parking for Recreation (# unknown) 

 
Ken and Annie will attend the Selectmen’s meeting on April 22, 2019.  Mary Blanchard explained that they will be starting 
their discussion on the budget at the April 10, 2019 meeting but that it would not be a problem for them to hold these 
proposals for discussion at the April 22, 2019 meeting.  Once Ken and Annie meet with the Selectmen, they will meet with the 
Finance Committee. 
 
Next Steps: 

1. Ken and Annie to attend the Selectmen’s meeting to discuss the warrants – April 22, 2019 
2. Ken and Annie to attend the Finance Committee to discuss the warrants – TBD 

 
 
Next Meeting – Wednesday, May 15, 2019 -  2:00pm at the Senior Center 
Motion to adjourn at 2:55 pm by Rebecca Mimeault seconded by Sue Grandone.  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault.  



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
May 15, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present: Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, Ken White, Jeff Bridges 
Members Not Present: Mary Blanchard, Margaret Darling, Sis Chapdelaine 
 
Others Present: Ed Neal, Leslie Wong – Sr. Center Representative 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
Minutes of the April 2, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Gladys Santelli 
and seconded by Sue Grandone. All in favor. 
 
Ken and Rebecca gave a summary regarding the meeting that was held with Jeff Bridges, the Town Administrator.  Anne, Ken 
and Rebecca met with Jeff on April 19, 2019 to come up with a plan to submit two Feasibility Warrant Articles at the Special 
Fall 2019 Town Meeting…if one is scheduled.  This became necessary because the Selectmen, at their April 18thmeeting, did 
not approve the Feasibility Warrant Articles that were submitted for the June 2019 Town Meeting.  The Selectmen indicated 
that the Articles submitted did not clearly include the need for architectural cost estimates for both addresses, which is 
something the Board of Selectmen wanted included in the Articles. 
 
At the meeting on April 19, 2019, Jeff outlined a strategy to move forward.  He will prepare a RFP to be sent out to identified 
engineering firms, asking them to respond back within 4 weeks.  The Study Committee will no longer will be using CME 
because CME does not have an architect as part of their staff.  The RFP will be submitted by Jeff to Ken by the 3rd week in 
May.  Ken will schedule a meeting for the Study Committee to review it.  Once the RFP is reviewed and approved by the Study 
Committee it is expected that it will be sent out to Engineering firms during June.  The proposed RFPs will be for both the 
Renovation (480 Main Street) existing Senior Center and a “new-build” Senior Center (70 Cedar Street).   
 
Ken introduced the topic of needing a Vice Chair for when he is not available.  Ken recommended Rebecca Mimeault.  Ken 
White made a motion to appoint Rebecca Mimeault as Vice Chair.  Seconded by Gladys Santelli.  All in favor. 
 
Ken also asked Leslie about setting up time to meet with the Seniors at the Senior Center to give them an update on the 
progress of the Study Committee.  Ken will contact Leslie once the RFP has been sent out for a date and time for this meeting. 
 
Next Steps: 

1. RFP to be sent to Ken by Jeff for review – 3rd week in May 
2. Ken to schedule meeting for Study Committee to review RFP 
3. Once RFP’s are returned from Engineering Firms– Study Committee will meet to review them. 
4. Ken will schedule a time to meet with the Seniors at the Senior Center to give them an update 
5. Feasibility Warrant Articles will need to be prepared 

 
Next Meeting – TBD - Based on when the RFP is received 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Sue Grandone seconded by Ann White.  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault.  



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
June 4, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Margaret Darling, Sis Chapdelaine, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, 
Ann White, Ken White, Jeff Bridges 
Members Not Present: Mary Blanchard 
 
Others Present: Leslie Wong – Sr. Center Representative 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:04 pm by Ken White. 
Minutes of the May 15, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the minutes was 
made by Ann White and seconded by Gladys Santelli. 6 approved and 2 Abstained. 
 
Jeff gave an overview of the RFP that is to be sent out for a new Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street and the 
renovation of the current Senior Center.  Also, Jeff introduced a new idea to the Committee about a 
piece of property that he was not at liberty to disclose at this time. He thought it might be available for a 
possible Senior Center.  Jeff asked the Committee if they were set on 70 Cedar Street as an option or 
were they open to another location. The Committee members said they were not opposed to another 
location as an option and were willing to learn about it.  Jeff asked if the Committee could wait one 
week so that he could get some more information and talk with the Board of Selectmen to determine 
the feasibility of the option.  He requested that the Committee read the RFP and bring questions to the 
next meeting. 
 
Meanwhile the discussion of parking came up at the Senior Center and Jeff said that there was a 
proposal by the DPW to add 12 more spaces to the current site.   Jeff will check with the Board Of 
Selectmen to determine if we could move forward with that proposal which would give the Senior 
Center some relief. 
 
Ken asked if we do not make the town meeting in the Fall – would we need to do another RFP for the 
Spring Town Meeting and Jeff said that we would because the RFP would only be good until the end of 
2019. 
 
 
Next Steps:] 

1. Determine if new location is feasible.   
2. Approve and send out RFP’s to Engineering Firms 
3. Once RFP’s are returned from Engineering Firms– Study Committee will meet to review them. 
4. Ken will schedule a time to meet with the Seniors at the Senior Center to give them an 

update 
5. Feasibility Warrant Articles will need to be prepared 

 
Next Meeting –  June 13, 2019 at 2:30 at the Town Hall. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Ann White seconded by Gladys Santelli .  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by R. Mimeault.  



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
June 13, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Margaret Darling, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, Ken 
White, Jeff Bridges 
Members Not Present: Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine 
 
Others Present: Leslie Wong – Sr. Center Representative 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
Minutes of the June 4, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the minutes was 
made by Ann White and seconded by Gladys Santelli.  All in favor. 
 
Jeff gave an overview of the RFP that is to be sent out for a new Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street and the 
renovation of the current Senior Center at 480 Main Street and asked for comments.  Jeff also 
introduced a new idea for another location in town but he was not at liberty to disclose the location 
until he met with the Selectmen.  He was meeting with the Selectmen on July 1, 2019 to review the RFP 
and discuss this new location. If they approved the suggestion new location, the RFP would include that 
as well. 
 
The Committee discussed whether we needed to complete a new assessment given the increased usage 
at the Senior Center.  The concern is that would set the whole process back probably by a couple of 
years.  After much discussion, a motion was made by Rebecca Mimeault to continue to move forward 
with the original assessment.  Seconded by Ann White.  All in favor. 
 
It was mentioned that Senior Center Study Committee Meetings needed to be posted on the bulletin 
board at the Town Hall 48 hrs. before the meeting.  Ken will be sure that this happens. 
 
 
Next Steps: 

1. Jeff to present RFP at the July 1st Selectmen’s meeting 
2. Determine if new location is feasible.   
3. Approve and send out RFP’s to Engineering Firms 
4. Once RFP’s are returned from Engineering Firms– Study Committee will meet to review them. 
5. Ken will schedule a time to meet with the Seniors at the Senior Center to give them an 

update 
6. Feasibility Warrant Articles will need to be prepared 

 
Next Meeting –  July 23, 2019 at 2:00 at the Town Hall. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Rebecca Mimeault seconded by Ann White.  All in favor.  
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault.  



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
July 23, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Margaret Darling, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys, Ann 
White, Ken White, Jeff Bridges 
Members Not Present: Sue Grandone, Gladys Santelli, Leslie Wong 
 
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
Minutes of the June 13, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the minutes was 
made by Margaret Darling seconded by Ann White.  5 Approved and 2 Abstained. 
 
Jeff gave an overview of the new RFP for:  1) New Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street, 2) Renovation of the 
current Senior Center at 480 Main Street and 3) New Senior Center on the Shepard Parcel.  The Shepard 
Parcel is a bit more involved in order to gain approval for it to be built upon and it could end up being a 
lengthy process.  The Shepard proposal would have to:  
 

• Obtain approval from Conservation to approve its use for a Senior Center 
•  Have the voters approve it at the town meeting  
• Obtain approval from the Legislator 

 
Jeff explained that he presented the RFP plan to the Selectmen at the July 1, 2019 meeting and they 
approved the plan. He also spoke with Recreation and they agreed not to pursue the Shepard Parcel for 
ball fields and agreed to a Senior Center being built on that parcel.  Jeff has already spoken to Opacum 
to discuss freeing up this property and feels it is promising. Jeff will also meet with Conservation 
regarding using this parcel for a potential Senior Center. 
 
Some key dates: 
July 25, 2019 RFP issue date  
August 12, 2019 at 2:00 pm -  Site visit of 480 Main Street    
August 23, 2019 at 3:30 pm - All proposal must be received   
August 30th at 9:00 am – Senior Study Committee meet at the Town Hall to review proposals 
 
Meanwhile the Study Committee will meet on August 20, 2019 to discuss the best approach to educate 
the public on the value of a new or renovated Senior Center. 
 
 
Next Steps: 

1. Jeff to post the RFP for potential contractors. 
2. Jeff to check to ensure that the $16,000 in general funds is still available until the end of 

2019.  Leslie had called after the last meeting and spoke to someone and they told her it was 
available until the end of 2019. 

3. Jeff to continue working on freeing up the Shepard Parcel so that it can be used by the town. 
4. Once RFP’s are returned from Engineering Firms– Study Committee will meet to review them. 
5. Ken will schedule a time to meet with the Seniors at the Senior Center to give them an 

update. 



6. Feasibility Warrant Articles will need to be prepared and presented to the Finance 
Committee. 

 
Next Meeting –  August 20, 2019 at 2:00 at the Senior Center. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Mary Blanchard seconded by Sis Chapdelaine.  All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee – updated November 25, 2019 
 
September 3, 2019 - 11:00 am @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Margaret Darling, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, Jeff 
Bridges  
Others Present: Robin Chrabascz, Facilities 
Members Not Present: Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Gladys Santelli, Leslie Wong 
  
Called meeting to order at 11:00 am by Ken White. 
 
Jeff and Robin informed the committee that they had 7 architects that were interested in bidding for the 
new/renovated senior center.  They were: 
 DiGiorgio Associates Incorporated 
 Edm 
 Abacus Architects & Planners 
 Bargmann Hendrie & Archetype, Inc. (bh&a)  
 Dietz & Co.  
 Catlin & Petrovick Architects, PC 
 
The team was asked to review all seven documents and fill out a form that Robin and Jeff gave the team.  
The forms were to be dropped off at the Town Administrators office by end of day on September 24th.   
Those that were not at this meeting to receive the booklets, will be notified by other members of the 
Senior Center Study Committee so that the entire team will have a chance to review them. 
 
Once the evaluation forms are filled out and submitted to the Town Administrator’s office, Robin will 
tabulate the results and team will meet on October 2nd to review the summary.  This meeting will be at 
the town hall at 2:00 pm.  Once the results are completed, it will be decided what Architects to bring in 
for a presentation.   
 
Next Meeting – October 2, 2019 at 2:00 at the Town Hall  
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Rebecca Mimeault and seconded by Anne White.  All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



Senior Center Study Committee 
 
September 21, 2020 - 2:00 pm @ Senior Center.   Modified November 17, 2020 
Members Present: Margaret Dowling, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, Sue Grandone, Sis 
Chapdelaine.            Members Not Present:  Gladys Santelli, Mary Blanchard 
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities Director     
  
Called meeting to order at 2:05 pm by Ken White. 
 
Rebecca gave an overview of the progress to date of the sub-committee (Ken, Sue and Rebecca) which 
was formed to review the Architect BH&A’s Feasibility Assessment of the three properties that were 
chosen by the Senior Center Study Committee - 480 Main St., 70 Cedar St., and 80 Haynes St.  A 
spreadsheet was developed to evaluate pros and cons, based on the information from the assessment, 
and was filled out by each subcommittee member.  The categories were Program Goals, Building Goals 
and Community Benefits.  The results were: 70 Cedar St. as #1, 80 Haynes St. as #2, and 480 Main St. #3. 
 
The spreadsheet summary and the site maps were handed out to all members of the Senior Center 
Study Committee for further discussion.  Robyn also noted that there was minimal cost difference 
between the three locations - $500,000…again just an early conceptual phase estimate from the 
Architect.   
 
A discussion was had regarding the location of the building on 70 Cedar being too close to the neighbors.  
Robyn stated that she believed the building could be moved to a more central location on the property.  
If it were moved, the building site would be surrounded by tress which would act as a buffer and have 
less impact to the neighbors.  Robyn is going to talk with BH&A about creating a new drawing and also 
changing some of the wording on the map that references “Community” vs “Senior”.  She will send this 
map to the subcommittee for review before it is sent to the Selectmen. 
 
Because of the concerns of the Conservation Restriction on 80 Haynes St. which would hinder 
development, it was the second choice of the subcommittee.  Robyn asked the committee to look at the 
property both ways – with or without a Conservation Restriction to determine if it would change to the 
number one position.  The subcommittee did this and determined since there was no access to 
Municipal Services and Public Utilities, 70 Cedar St. was the better choice. 
 
After much discussion, a motion was made by Rebecca Mimeault to design and build a Senior Center, 
with necessary parking, at 70 Cedar St., based on moving the building to center of property to maintain a 
residential buffer.  Seconded by Sis Chapdelaine – All Approved. 
 
Substitute Motion was made by Ken White to design and build a Senior Center, including accessory use 
items, at 70 Cedar St., based on moving the building to center of property to maintain a residential 
buffer.  Seconded by Sue Grandone.  5 approved 1 opposed 2 absent.   Noted that opposed vote was 
only because hesitant to ask for additional funds beyond existing $10M.  Approved votes voiced concern 
about going in phases. 
 
Next Meeting – TBD  
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:10 pm by Rebecca Mimeault seconded by Sis Chapdelaine.  All in favor. 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
October 2, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Mary Blanchard, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, Ken 
White, Jeff Bridges  
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities 
Members Not Present: Sis Chapdelaine, Margaret Darling, Leslie Wong 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Robin gave an overview of the scoring process for the Architectural firms that submitted proposals for 
both a New Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street or on the Shepard Parcel and the Renovation of the current 
Senior Center at 480 Main Street. Robin suggested that we should not focus on the composite score 
instead focus on the categories that were rated 0 – as having a 0 skewed the totals.  Robin went through 
each bidder and asked each team member about why they rated a category 0 to determine if it should 
be changed.  Since Margaret Darling was not at the meeting, Robin said she would reach out to her to 
get her scoring.  Then she would let the team know what firms made the final cut in preparation for the 
interview process. 
 
After the scoring was completed by the team, it was decided not to include the Reference Column until 
after the top three applicants are identified and interviewed.      
 
Next Meeting – October 18, 2019 at 1:00 to 4:00 at the Town Hall. Focus to conduct interviews with the 
top candidates. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:45 pm by Mary Blanchard seconded by Anne White All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee – Updated minutes on November 25, 2019 
 
October 29, 2019 - 1:00 pm @ Town Hall 
Members Present: Margaret Dowling, Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, 
Ken White, Jeff Bridges  
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities 
Members Not Present: Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Leslie Wong 
  
Called meeting to order at 1:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Minutes of the October 2, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the October 2nd  
minutes was made by Sue Grandone and seconded by Gladys Santelli.  5 approved 1 abstained. 
 
Robin gave an overview of the references for the Architectural firms that submitted proposals for both a 
New Senior Center at 70 Cedar Street or on the Shepard Parcel and the Renovation of the current Senior 
Center at 480 Main Street. The focus was on the final 4 firms that the team agreed to move forward 
with.  They were:  BH&A, LLB, Dietz, and Catlin.  Once they were reviewed each team member talked 
about their thoughts on each of the four and gave their vote on who they thought would be best to get a 
bid from.  All members of the committee voted for BH&A.    
 
The next step will be to ask BH&A to break out the pricing for all three options and submit to the town. 
A motion was made by Sue Grandone to open negotiations for the pricing with BH&A and seconded by 
Margaret Darling.  All in favor.     
 
Jeff Bridges explained that once we received the information, we will need to prepare it for the next 
Town Meeting.  Ann White asked about the process to get the Shepard Parcel and Jeff explained that 
there are a couple of things that need to happen. 

1.  Need to find a parcel to trade with the land trust which would free up the Shepard Parcel 
2. Convince the Town (at the town meeting) to use it for the Senior Center.  Town meeting 

would need to vote to lift the conservation restriction. 
3. Last step would be for the state to change its restriction – this would be done by the Town 

Council. 
 
Next Meeting – TBD – will be notified by Robin once we receive information back from BH&A 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2:00 pm by Gladys Santelli seconded by Sue Grandone.  All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
November 25, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present: Mary Blanchard, Margaret Dowling, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, Jeff 
Bridges  
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities, Leslie Wong, Center Director 
Members Not Present:  Sis Chapdelaine, Sue Grandone, Gladys Santelli 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Minutes of the September 3, 2019 were read by Rebecca Mimeault with one correction.  A motion to 
approve the September 3, 2019 minutes with correction was made by Margaret Dowling and seconded 
by Mary Blanchard.  4 approved 1 abstained.  Minutes of the October 29, 2019 were read by Rebecca 
Mimeault with one correction.  A motion to approve the October 29, 2019 minutes with correction was 
made by Ann White and seconded by Mary Blanchard.  4 approved and 1 abstained. 
 
Robin handed out the proposal from the Architect bh&a that outlines the Scope of Work for the 
assessment of 480 Main Street, 70 Cedar Street and 80 Route 15 (Shepard Parcel).  After the scope of 
work was reviewed with the team, Robin reviewed the cost estimates that bh&a submitted.  The cost 
estimates were broken down into three categories – 

1. Comprehensive study of all three locations including additional site surveys of the two 
undeveloped sites (Cedar and Shepard) = $105,150. 

2. Study without additional site surveys of the two undeveloped sites = $71,900. 
3. Study of only 480 Main Street = $49,100. 

 
Robin explained that Jeff would like to move forward with the $105,150 at the Selectmen’s meeting on 
Monday December 2, 2019 with hopes of gaining their approval and getting it on the Special Town 
meeting which may be held end of January.  Jeff explained that he would like all the properties surveyed 
as it would be valuable information to have.  Rebecca questioned moving forward with the $105,000 
considering that at the presentations by the architects pointed out that the Cedar Street property would 
be very costly to develop and would appear not feasible for a Senior Center.  If that were not part of the 
proposal, the cost would be under $100,000 which might have a better chance of getting the funding 
approved.   
 
Jeff was asked for an update on the progress on Rte 15 land swap and he stated that this is still work in 
progress.  He would like to obtain approval at the Selectmen’s meeting and Town Meeting for the funds 
and complete the survey study before he pursues the land swap and obtain a conservation easement. 
 
A motion was made by Margaret Dowling for Jeff Bridges to present the $105,150 at the Selectmen’s 
meeting on Monday December 2, 2019.  Seconded by Mary Blanchard.  The vote was 4 yes and 1 no.  
Rebecca expressed a concern about asking the Town for over $100,000.  She did not support asking the 
Selectmen or the Town for the $105,150 considering the information received from the Architects stated 
that Cedar Street would be very expensive to develop.   
 
 



Next Meeting – TBD – after Selectmen’s meeting 
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:10 pm by Rebecca Mimeault seconded by Mary Blanchard.  All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
December 16, 2019 - 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present: Margaret Dowling, Rebecca Mimeault, Gladys Santelli, Ann White, Ken White, Jeff 
Bridges  
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities 
Members Not Present:  Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Sue Grandone 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Minutes of the November 25, 2019 meeting were read by Rebecca Mimeault.  A motion to approve the 
minutes was made by Gladys Santelli and seconded by Ann White.  4 approved 1 abstained   
 
Jeff gave a summary of the Selectmen’s meeting explaining that he submitted the proposal for a 
Feasibility Study to be completed for 480 Main Street, 70 Cedar Street, and Rte. 15 (Shepard Parcel).  
The Selectmen questioned the Shepard Parcel being a viable location, given that it could not be used for 
the Recreation Department ball fields because of a conservation restriction.  After much discussion, the 
Board approved the proposal as submitted for $105,150 with the understanding that Jeff would present 
a Warrant for review at the Selectmen’s meeting on December 16, 2019 and they would discuss it 
further. 
 
Rebecca expressed a concern regarding moving forward with all three locations, because based on the 
Selectmen’s feedback it would run the risk of not being approved by the Selectmen at the next meeting.  
Jeff explained that it was his job to educate the Selectmen to get it approved and he was prepared to do 
so at the December 16th meeting.  He explained that he had spoken to the Chairman of the Conservation 
Commission and they agreed that using it for passive recreation for a Senior Center was ok.   
 
Ken questioned whether we should only include on the warrant Rte. 15 and Main Street and drop 70 
Cedar Street because of the concern of how to access the 70 Cedar Street parcel.  It was mentioned at 
previous meetings that Recreation had jurisdiction over 60 Cedar Street and that they might not grant us 
an access road to be built for 70 Cedar Street.  Based on what we have learned, it may be the only way 
to use 70 Cedar Street for a Senior Center.  Jeff had said that the Selectmen were the ones that would 
make that decision not Recreation.  Jeff stated that he would do whatever the Committee wanted, but 
he felt the way to go was to move forward with all three proposals for the $89,000 ($16,775 already 
approved).  The Selectmen may vote to approve just Main Street, or Main Street and Cedar, but he was 
hoping that they would approve all three.  Committee decided to move forward with Jeff’s 
recommendation for all three.  Ken asked Robin for a copy of the warrant and she agreed to send it to 
him. 
 
The Committee discussed how to get the word out for the Seniors, family and friends to attend the 
Town Meeting which is January 27, 2020 at 7:00 pm – as it is a critical vote.  Jeff stated that the warrant 
would be early on in the meeting.  The plan is to put an article in the Senior Center Newsletter and also 
to add dates for Information Forums on the Senior Center calendar.  The dates for the forum will be 
January 14th at 2:00 pm and January 21st at 5:00 pm. Rebecca will write up the Article for the newsletter 
and send it to Ken for approval by end of day December 17th.  A Senior Center meeting is scheduled for 
January 8th at 2:00 pm to prepare for the forum meetings. 



 
Because of the short timing of the Town Meeting and the holidays, the committee felt there might not 
be an opportunity to get anything in the newspapers…but agreed that would be ideal.  Other ideas for 
spreading the word about the Town Meeting, would be the Senior Center Web Site, going to functions at 
the Senior Center such as exercise groups, pitch, etc.  Rebecca will go to some of the exercise classes to 
let them know and also talk with Leslie about the web site and maybe putting up posters after the new 
year letting everyone know about the Town Meeting.   
 
Next Meeting – January 8, 2020 at 2:00 – prepare for Forum meetings and communication to Seniors 
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:30 pm by Ann White seconded by Rebecca Mimeault.  All in favor 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  



 
Senior Center Study Committee 
 
January 8, 2020 - 2:00 pm @ Senior Center 
Members Present: Sue Grandone, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, Jeff Bridges  
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Leslie Wong 
Members Not Present:  Mary Blanchard, Sis Chapdelaine, Margaret Dowling, Gladys Santelli 
  
Called meeting to order at 2:00 pm by Ken White. 
 
Because there was not a quorum for the meeting, the minutes of the December 16, 2019 were not read.  
Those that were present, worked on the purpose of the meeting – preparing for the Forums that are 
scheduled to be held at the Senior Center.  The purpose of the forums is to educate the public about a 
warrant (Article 44) for a feasibility study for a new/renovated Senior Center that will be voted on at the 
Special Town Meeting on January 27th.  
 
Plans for the Forums: 

• Create a document for the Senior Center Website 
• Create a handout for the forum meetings – Ken, Ann, Sue and Rebecca completed and it was 

sent out to the SCSC.  Ann will make 50 copies. 
• Posters will be put up in various locations announcing the forum meetings – Leslie will take care 

of this. 
• Have tours of the building to those that want them – Leslie will conduct 
• Because of the work going on in the basement – people will not be allowed down there.  Robin 

will prepare pictures of the basement and put them on an easel so that people can review them. 
• Refreshments will be provided (cookies and drinks) – Leslie 
• Location of forum will be on the second floor – set up by Leslie’s team 

 
Agenda for forum meetings: 
 Introduction 
 Review progress of the Senior Center Study Committee 
 Tours 
Committee is requested to be at the Senior Center one hour before the forum meetings.   January 14th 
be there for 9:00 – Forum starts at 10:00.  On January 21st be there at 4:00 Forum starts at 5:00. 
 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  
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Senior Center Study Committee 
 
November 17, 2020 - 2:00 pm Virtual Meeting (hosted online by the Sturbridge Facilities Director) 
 
Jeff Bridges read Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Open Meeting Law document. 
 
Chair Ken White, called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm. 
 
Roll Call by Ken White - Members Present: Mary Blanchard, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, 
Sue Grandone, Gladys Santelli 
Members Not Present:  Margaret Dowling, Sis Chapdelaine 
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities Director;  Jeff Bridges, Town Administrator    
 
Rebecca read the minutes of the September 21, 2020 meeting.  A couple of changes were noted.  A 
motion was made by Rebecca Mimeault to approve the September 21, 2020 minutes with the noted 
changes, seconded by Sue Grandone.    4 Approved, 2 Abstained 
 
Rebecca gave an overview of the progress to date of the sub-committee (Ken, Sue and Rebecca) which 
was formed to review the Architect BH&A’s Feasibility Assessment of the three properties that were 
chosen by the Senior Center Study Committee - 480 Main St., 70 Cedar St., and 80 Haynes St.  A 
spreadsheet was developed by the subcommittee to evaluate pros and cons, based on the information 
from the architectural assessment.  The categories were Program Goals, Building Goals and Community 
Benefits.  The results of the spreadsheet indicated: 70 Cedar St. as #1, 80 Haynes St. as #2, and 480 Main 
St. as #3.  Since two members of the Committee did not have a chance to review the subcommittee’s 
pro/con spreadsheet prior to the meeting, an on-screen review of the spreadsheet was conducted at the 
meeting and both members agreeing to continue moving forward with the process. 
 
Robyn gave an overview of the modified architectural plan of 70 Cedar that depicted a more central 
location on the property.  The building site would be surrounded by trees which would provide a buffer 
to the neighbors.  The site drawing also highlighted the potential for: additional parking for 85 parking 
spaces (for a total of 150 parking spaces on the site), Pump House, Senior Center Pavilion, Outdoor 
Fitness Area and a Senior Center Garden. 
 
Committee discussed the cost associated with completing the entire plan vs. building just the Senior 
Center.  The estimate from BH&A of $10,038,464 is just for the Senior Center and does not include the 
additional items.  The concern is that the increased cost for the additional items might not pass at Town 
Meeting and the main goal of the feasibility study was to ensure the seniors had a building that was 
large enough to support the growing senior population.  Robyn will work up a cost of the additional 
items for review.  Also, Robyn mentioned there might be some grant monies that would help defer some 
of the costs.  Robyn will check with Leslie.  The team agreed to have this as a point of discussion at the 
next meeting prior to a presentation at a Board of Selectmen meeting. 
 
The communication plan to the impacted neighborhood was discussed.  It was felt that the overall 
communication plan to the neighborhood should be reviewed by the Board of Selectmen first. 
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The committee agreed to develop a memo to the impacted neighborhood, including the Conceptual Site 
Plan of the Senior Center Proposal.  The discussion included: 
 

• Obtaining the names and addresses of the impacted neighbors 
• Writing a letter outlining the plan 
• Making color copies of the plan that would accompany the letter 
• Posting the letter and maps to the web site. 

 
Jeff said that we could put the letter and map on the town website with a place for comments. 
 
Next Meeting – December 8, 2020 at 2:00 pm.  It will be a virtual meeting.  Robyn will set-up the 
meeting and send out the information to the Committee (thank you Robyn). 
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:30 pm by Mary Blanchard, Seconded by Gladys Santelli.  Vote: All in favor. 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  
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Senior Center Study Committee 
 
December 9, 2020 - 2:30 pm Virtual Meeting (hosted online by the Sturbridge Facilities Director) 
 
Jeff Bridges read Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Open Meeting Law document. 
 
Chair Ken White, called the meeting to order at 2:35 pm. 
 
Roll Call by Ken White - Members Present: Mary Blanchard, Rebecca Mimeault, Ann White, Ken White, 
Sue Grandone, Gladys Santelli, Margaret Dowling 
Members Not Present: Sis Chapdelaine 
Others Present – Robin Chrabascz, Facilities Director; Jeff Bridges, Town Administrator, Leslie Wong, Sr. 
Center Director   
 
Rebecca read the minutes of the November 17, 2020 meeting.  A motion was made by Mary Blanchard 
to approve the November 17, 2020 minutes.  Seconded by Sue Grandone.    6 Approved, 1 Abstained 
 
Rebecca introduced the “Needs vs. Nice to Have” agenda item.  She reviewed the original goal of the 
Senior Center Study Committee which was to provide a Senior Center that would result in more space 
for senior programs, additional parking, in a safe one-story format. The plan from the Architect included 
a lot of other amenities which were not part of the original goal.  
 
Robyn then reviewed the updated Total Construction Related Project Costs spreadsheets.  One 
spreadsheet compared costs for all three locations – 480 Main, 70 Cedar, and 80 Haynes.  The second 
spreadsheet was for 70 Cedar and included estimates for other items such as additional parking, pump 
house, outside pavilion and garden, etc.  This was all part of the proposal that was put together by BH&A 
which was depicted on the Draft Conceptual Site Plan dated 10-06-2020.   
 
Based on the updated cost estimates, the committee eliminated most of the “Other” items from the 
scope of the project for the Senior Center at 70 Cedar.  Some of the items were: Pump Station (would be 
a town project), Additional Parking lot (would be a town project), Outdoor Senior Center Garden, Fitness 
Area and Pavilion (could be added at a later date and could possibly be prepared during the ground 
construction).  The committee agreed to tie into the water and sewer lines from Cedar street for an 
additional cost of $376,000 and also add a Fiber line for $20,000.  This would bring the estimated total 
cost of the project to $10,173,389.  Jeff shared with the team that the town would not realize a tax 
increase for a new Senior Center for 4 to 5 years. 
 
After no further discussion, a motion was made by Anne White to Approve the Senior Center Building 
which included tying into the water and sewer line from Cedar Street and installing a Fiber to the 
building for total estimated cost of $10,173,389.  Seconded by Mary Blanchard.  Roll call was made of 
each member and it was unanimous to accept motion. 
 
A motion was made by Gladys Santelli to accept the BRoll call was made of each member and it was 
unanimous to accept motion. 
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The communication plan to the impacted neighborhood was brought up.  Jeff stated that his 
department would take care of the communication and he would use the draft letter, that was sent 
around for review, as a starting point.  Robyn has obtained the abutters list. 
 
Robyn brought up the summary letter that was put together on October 8, 2020 that is to be sent to Jeff 
regarding the Senior Center Study Committee.  Rebecca will update the letter and send it to Ken to sign 
and send to Jeff. 
 
Next steps:  
 

• Jeff scheduled time with the Board of Selectmen for BH&A to present the Sr. Center Proposal. 
• Jeff will let Ken know the date and time of the Board of Selectmen Meeting. 
• Robyn will update the Total Construction Related Project Costs spreadsheet with the 

approved dollars. 
• Jeff will put together the communication information to the neighbors and send a copy of the 

communication to the Sr. Center Study Committee. 
• Rebecca to update the summary letter to the Town Administrator  

 
Next Meeting – No meeting was scheduled - TBD 
 
Motion to adjourn at 3:45 pm by Anne White Seconded by Gladys Santelli.  Vote: All in favor. 
 
Minutes prepared by Rebecca Mimeault  
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